Regular Council Meeting
February 20th, 2018
6:00 P.M.

Present: Donna Bullock, Maxine Ivey, Wayne Godwin, Shon Owens, David Bush,
Cheryl Mulford, Raymond McDaniel, Gretchen McPherson, Eric Seib, Tony DeGraf,
Steven and Julie Newberry

Meeting called to order by Maxine Ivey

Welcome visitors by Maxine Ivey

Invocation by Wayne Godwin

Pledge led by Mayor Owens

Motion made by Godwin to accept the minutes. Seconded by Owens. 4 yeas. 0 nays.
Motion carried.

Eric Seib gave maintenance report, pavers complete on south commerce street, inmates

working on livestock market, maintenance guys installed flush valve on Hwy 4 Joe Jones,

Flush program resulted in no calls, ordered 3 push mowers, will look at zero turn
mowers, cast iron pipe workshop, we met with a company to discuss ice pigging, waiting
on quote.

Donna Bullock gave budget report, discussion followed.

Owens discussed Breitburn royalty check Town of Jay has received in the past.
Livestock market, gutting inside of hog barn and cleaned out

Eric gave engineer report; North Commerce map of 1948 shows right of way.

Sate Street, 40-foot radius, Owens discussed survey sheet.

Well #1 upgrade, block building better to do than fiberglass building, grant to help fund
the building.

Donna discussed the donation list, tabled to next meeting, need what Town of Jay will
donate to this year.

Request for proposals, Owens made motion to have by next meeting. Seconded by
Godwin, 4 yeas 0 nays. Motion carried.

Eric Seib gave report on July 4%, he has verbal contract with East Coast Pyrotechnics,
$15,000.00. Also talked about activities for that afternoon 6 — 9 pm.




Julie Newberry discussed with the council the annex for their property on Spring Street.
Discussion followed. Owens made her aware the Attorney will have to explain the
process. Council to have answer by next council meeting.

Steven Newberry discussed free water give away, ask council to use community center,
he wanted to move from Jay First Baptist. Council made decision to not agree to make
community center the place to give away water.

Tony DeGraff talked with council, he is the new Jay Recreation president, he wants to
know his responsibility to Town of Jay, and the Town of Jay’s responsibility to Jay
Recreation. Office to find the signed agreement from past president. Owens explained the
lights for fields responsibility of Jay Recreation to pay. Owens also talked about the new
plan for new park construction.

Wayne Godwin talked about the FFA at Jay High School, and how important it is to our
community. He discussed the fund raiser FFA had recently at Community Center and the
success of'it. They raised $3,400.00

David Bush made motion for meeting to adjourn. Owens seconded. Motion carried.
4 yeas. 0 nays.

Mayor Shon Owens Donna Bullock, Town Clerk




